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The following photos were found on the Keystrees Facebook site dated June 16, 2015: 
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STAFF REPORT 
 
UPDATE:  August 4, 2015 
 
RE: 428 Greene Street (Capt Tony’s Saloon) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On July 28, 2015, I met with Jason, manager of Capt Tony’s Saloon, to get 
a close up look at the Strangler Fig tree.  The tree is growing in the bar and 
the roof was built around it.  The diameter of the tree is 32.5”.  The base of 
the tree appears to be solid.   
 

 
 
Photos were then taken of the remaining canopy of the tree and the 
trimming cuts.    



 
 

 



 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 
Comments:  More than 30% of the canopy has been removed and large 
diameter branches (over 6” diameter) have been cut without benefit of a 
major maintenance trimming permit.  No permit was applied for or issued 
for this work. 
 
There appears to be healthy wood at the cuts.  Some of the cuts need to be 
properly recut. The canopy of the tree will require long term, proper 
trimming maintenance in order to ensure a healthy future canopy.  
 
The property owner and respondent were asked at the July 14, 2015 Tree 
Commission meeting, to have an independent arborist inspect the tree and 
submit a report as to a remedy to correct the trimming situation with the 
tree.              
 
      ______________________________________________ 
 
 



 
 
DATE:  June 30, 2015       
 
RE: 428 Greene Street (Capt Tony’s Saloon) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On June 18, 2015 a complaint was received regarding the trimming of a 
tree at Capt. Tony’s Saloon.  An inspection revealed a strangler fig tree had 
been improperly trimmed and the trimming work required a permit from the 
Tree Commission (heavy maintenance trimming-more than 1/3 of the 
canopy removed and branches over 6” diameter were cut.)  The tree is also 
known as “the hanging tree.” 
 
No permits were issued by the Tree Commission to do the trimming work.  
A Use of Right of Way Permit (15-211) was issued to David Cunningham 
(Islandscaping) on June 12, 2015 by Code Enforcement to close the right of 
way on June 16, 2015 to trim the tree. 
 

 
 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 
 
On June 18, 2015 I spoke to a person who was opening the bar that day.  
He took my contact information, gave me information as to who trimmed 
the tree, and said the manager would call me.  On June 22, 2015, I spoke 
to the manager of Capt. Tony’s, Jason, and he said the owner was not 
happy with the trim work.  I informed him of the administrative procedures 
and the need for someone representing the business and the tree to attend 
the Tree Commission meeting.  Later, I spoke with David Cunningham of 
Island Landscaping and informed him of the issue.  He said they do have an 
arborist on staff and they thought they had secured all the necessary 
permits.  He was informed that he would have to attend a meeting of the 
Tree Commission to explain the work. 
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